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Dear Parents, Carers and Families, 
 
As we approach the Easter break, we wish our dear Mrs Collinson lots of love and best 
wishes as she leaves us today to start her new life in Scarborough.  It is with such fond 
memories as we thank her so much for the last 19 years of her time here at Newcomen 
Primary School.  We will all miss you very much Mrs Collinson. 
 
The Easter Decorated Egg competition entries were absolutely ‘eggcellent’ and it was 
very obvious that a lot of thought, time and hard work had been spent on them; well done 
to everyone who entered. It was ‘eggstremely’ difficult to choose the final winners from all 
the ‘eggceptional’ creations: 
           1st          2nd             3rd   
Year 1:        Layla Main   Evie Hodgson  Frankie Gregory 
Year 2:  Hannah Mitchell  Toby Kendrick  Peggy Revell 
Year 3:  Abigail Gent   Bella Hoban   Frankie Groves 
Year 4:  Harrison Lamb  Isobelle Previll     Jessie Oxendale-Hunter 
Year 5:  Alfie Nicholson  Alfie Wilks   Joseph Johnson  
Year 6:  Lydia Coates   Genesee Blackett     Autumn Campbell-Wilson 
 
Well done to everyone who entered! 
 
Early Years went on a ‘cracking’ parade around school today in their Easter bonnets; the 
children were very proud of their creations and rightly so. Well done Early Years. The 
winners in our Early Years are: 
           1st          2nd             3rd 
Nursery AM: Hattie Theaker  Eliot Cooley &  Adelyn Todd 
      Bonni-Blue Stubbs        
Nursery PM: Olivia Thompson  Cali Cree &    Amber Watson 

Thomas Brunton   
Reception:  Ben Guyer &  Hallie Miller   Daisy Nellist 
   Eleanor Williams 
 
Thank you so much for your amazingly generous support with our Sponsored Spell 2025. 
Together we have so far raised £5723.29 – phenomenal!   
 
During our parent/carer consultations, a total of £686 in book sales spent at the 
Scholastic Book Fair has earned school a fabulous £274 in books for our classroom 
libraries. Thank you to Miss Mrozik and Mrs Stonehouse for their brilliant organisation 
and time. 
 
Well done to our school football team who won their away match against Whale Hill 

 Primary on Monday; continuing their unbeaten run this term!  
 

http://newcomenprimary/


We thank all our pupils who have been on school trips this term for their outstanding 
behaviour and good manners. You have all been positive and inspiring role models for 
our school.  
 
This week’s Online Safety Focus: What you need to know about Search Engines. 
  
Our birthday children for this week are: 
Ariella Hart, Jacob Hopper, Noah Millward, Logan Byrne, Luka Cope and Myla 
Sherwood.  Happy birthday this week also to Mrs Cook. 
 
Celebrating their birthday’s over the Easter break are: 
Charlie Dixon, Amelia Lewis, Jacob Varney, Mia Porter, William Revell, Poppy-Jane 
Golden, Spencer-Lee Cox and Aria Furnell. Many happy returns and have a lovely day! 
 
Read, Enjoy and Discover Award (Reading for Pleasure): Theo English, Penny Watson, 
Sonnie Puckrin and Frankie Flewker-Barker. 
 
Out of School Achievements:  
Isaac O’Brien: Basketball star of the week for the 2nd week running; 
Poppy Brunton: Gymnastics level 4&5 certificates and a fabulous routine award; 
Ayse Guldu: TAYT Dance Academy Certificate of Merit highly commended and medal in 
Pre-Bronze Tap and Certificate of Merit commended and medal in Pre-Bronze 
Acro/Gymnastics; 
Harper Campbell-Wilson: Dormanstown Rovers FC good playing trophy; 
Theia Proudman: Rainbows Reflect stage 1 badge; 
Isla Lowndes: Redcar Gymnastics Progression Award level 2 certificate and medal; 
Lola Oakley: Redcar Gymnastics Progression Award level 1 certificate and medal; 
Lennon Hood: Swim England Rainbow Distance 1 mile; 
Dotty Magowan: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 4 and Rainbow Distance 20 metres; 
Izzy Williams: TAYT Dance Academy certificate and medal in Starlite Level 1 Tiny Taps; 
Thea-Rae Knox: Redcar Gymnastics Progression Award level 1 certificate and medal; 
Eloise McGinley: Puppy Training Young Helpers certificate for being a good help. 
 
Class attendance this week goes to Mrs Tickle’s and Mr Pajak’s classes with 100%. Well 
done classes 3 &14! 
In 2nd place Mrs Hood’s class with 98.4% and in 3rd place Mrs Whitehead’s and Mrs 
Wing’s classes with 98.3%. Well done to you all! 
 
This week children from our school achieved 100% attendance. Fabulous!    

 
School breaks up today for the Easter break and will re-open on  

Monday, 28 April 2025. 
 
 

Have a lovely Easter everyone and take good care 
Miss Pusztai, Staff and Governors of Newcomen Primary School 

 
Y6 Easter School: 

 
Tuesday 22 April, Wednesday 23 April from 9am - 12 noon 

Thursday 24 April from 9am - 12.30pm; a later finish so they can enjoy a pizza treat 
(or a different treat of their choice)  


